
 

SUNDAY: 
8:30am, 10:00am. 
Children's Liturgy during school term 
TUESDAY: 8:30am Adoration, 9.15am 

Mass  
WEDNESDAY: 7:00am 
THURSDAY: 9:15am 
FRIDAY: 8:30am Adoration, 9.15am Mass 
SATURDAY: 9:00am  
(Adoration and Reconciliation after 
Mass) 
5:00pm (Vigil Mass) 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
Saturday: 9:30-10:00am; 4:25-4:50pm 

Liturgy Times 

 
 
Pastoral Team: 
 
Fr Peter Kwak PP 
beverlyhillspriest@gmail.com 
 
 
Parish Office Address: 
5 Tarrilli Street 
Postal Address: 
PO Box 100 
Beverly Hills NSW 2209 
Telephone: 9554 8155   
Email:   reginaparish@gmail.com 
Web: reginacoeliparish.org.au 

1 | Welcome to Regina Coeli Catholic Church 

Regina Coeli Parish 
Beverly Hills - In the Archdiocese of Sydney 

4th Sunday of Easter 

30 April 2023 
Here are a few emails/letters from parishioners: 
 

My earliest memory of joining the parish of Regina Coeli was attending my first 
Mass here on Sunday 25th June 1950. I had been married the day before on the 24th 
June and we took up residence late that night after the celebrations of the wedding 
were over. I was 19 years old and my husband Allan was 29 years old. Our new 
home was in Warrawee Place just across the road and Mass in those days was cele-
brated in the parish hall on the corner of Ponyara Road and Warrawee Place. Regi-
na Coeli Church was still a few years away. 
 

There were two Masses on Sundays and you had to be early to get a seat. I remember 
people packed in, with lots of folk standing and spilling out the side door onto the 
street. The congregation was mainly young families with lots of children. After Mass 
on Sunday mornings a group of men had the mammoth task of turning the hall into 
school rooms for the next day. All the church furniture was stored beneath the hall 
and then on the following Saturday repositioned again for Mass on Sunday. 
 

Fr William Evans was our wonderful, hardworking priest and money raising was 
always going on. House parties were everywhere...games nights in the hall were very 
popular and made a heap of money; a huge fete was held toward the end of the year 
with stalls full of fancy goods, cakes, plants and everything that made money. There 
was a great chocolate wheel featuring great household gifts and legs of ham for the 
coming Christmas. There was also a parish ball with debutants every year, as well as 
a couple of parish picnics. Everyone helped to raise money for our new church. 
 

My children went to school in classrooms in the old dairy house which stood where 
our church stands today. The presbytery was also in this house. The parish was 
blessed to have had the Josephite Sisters in attendance teaching classes with up to 
100 children in each one. The sisters lived in the convent in the parish of Penshurst 
for years and travelled across each day. We also have been so privileged to have had 
so many wonderful priests looking after us and I feel so blessed to have lived in the 
parish of Regina Coeli for just over 73 years!             Regards. Joy Vincent. 
 
 
We were married on 15 th May 1954 at Our Lady Of Fatima Kingsgrove and moved 
into our Home in Tallawalla St. on 27th May1954. Our 69th  Anniversary coming up 
shortly! We had 5 Children: Anthony, Michael, David, Anne- Maree and Paul 
(deceased at age 3mths in 1960). All attended the  Primary School. The boys played 
Rugby League and Anne-Maree, Netball and Swimming (some of her records re-
mained for many years). Michael...represented his country in the Disabled Olympics 
in America (having lost his leg to cancer at age 14). 
 

We have many happy Memories and Experiences during this time, none more so than 
watching the building of our magnificent new Church and enjoying the completion of 
it. Anthony was a member of the first class to Celebrate their First Holy Communion 
in our beautiful new Church. All 3 boys served as alter boys. When Planned Giving 
started many years ago, money was counted by a group at the Presbytery and the 
envelopes were brought to us by Frank Mackinerny for us to enter into a journal. 
This we did, each Sunday night for some considerable time until a more sophisticated 
method was adopted.                           Continued on Page 3 
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Parish Secretary  

TBC 

9554 8155 

Tues 11am-4pm  

&  

Fri 11am-4pm 

Sacramental Coordinator/

PSSO 

Mrs Elizabeth Gooley  

9554 8155 

reginasacramental@gmail.com 
Tuesday & Friday from 

10.30am - 3.30pm 

School Principal  

Mr Chris Egan 

Asst. Principal  

Mr Peter Busch 
 

REC 

Mrs Elizabeth  

Webster 

 

 Last Weekend  

 23 April 2023 

2nd Collection     $1081.80 

1st Collection                       $1747.50 

Cashless Giving                      $510 

Attendance 

5PM             100 

8.30AM        145 

10AM         ~155 

Total       ~400 

Rosary Statue 
Mrs. T. Pezzutti 

208a Moorefields Road 

Ph: 0403 060 376 

Recently Deceased 
Stefano Bila, Ferdinando Screnci, Alida Clemen-
te, Maria Basile, Grazia Campagna, Eddie Da Sil-

va, Mary Navan, Gerardina Civitarese, Pauline 

Patti, Maria Bila, John McCoy, June Coyle, Ve-

ronica Kellert, Francis Law, Therese Foster. 

 

In Loving Memory 
Kevin Weeks, Margaret Staines, Thomas Ruju, 

Ugo Buracchi, Maria Debono, Gary Atkins, Gio-

vanni De Francesco, Ronald Xuereb, Ariel Fiorini, 

Fatima De Gouveia, Carmelo Algozzino, Lucy 
Wong, Gennaro Sacco, Bob Henderson, Peter Pe-

ters, Frank Capra 

 

Please remember those who are in ill 
health especially: Peter Raju, Ryan Hender-

son, Dennis McInerney, Peter Phillips, Mary Pa-

tricia Hanrahan, Jane Abalos, Mitchell Morris, 

Brian Moore, Josephina Algozzino, Josh Venture, 

Carmen Bajada, Anne Kensey, Monica Costa, 
Quang Vo, Matt Nugent, Ann McDowell, Damiano 

Serravalle, George Dagher, Mrs Saba, Pat Morti-

mer, Mary Daniels, Geoff McDowell, Elena Mura, 

Mr TD (Terry) Wall. 

The Week Ahead  

Sun 30 April 
4th Sunday Easter 

8.30am 
10.00am 

Mass 
Mass 

Mon 1 May  No Mass 

Tue 2 May 
St Athanasius 

9.15am Mass 

Wed 3 May 
Sts Philip & James 

7.00am 
9:15am 

1.30pm 

Mass 
Whole School Mass 

Funeral for Stefano Bila 

Thu 4 May 9.15am Mass 

Fri  5 May 
9.15am Mass 

 

Sat 6 May 

9:00am 

9:30-
9:55am 
 
4:15-

4:45pm 
5.00pm 

Mass 

Adoration 
& Reconciliation 
 
Reconciliation  

 
Mass 

Sun 7 May 
5th Sunday Easter 

8.30am 

10.00am 

Mass 
Mass & Celebration! 

Regina Coeli Catholic Church Built 1963 

 

Join us for a BBQ to celebrate  
60 years of our beautiful Church  

On Sunday 7th May after 10am mass 
 

Lunch, drinks and good company provided. 
There will be a jumping castle and music set up for the 

kids so please bring the whole family along.  
Bring a picnic rug. 

 

There is a volunteer list at the back of the church. If you 
are able to help please list your name and number on the 

sheet provided. Thank you! 
 

For any queries please contact Sally. 0411 288 243

 

Please secure a mug in commemoration of Regina Coeli’s 
60 year anniversary! 

 

$10 donation per mug 
 

They are available from the back of the church and will 
be available on event day. 

Sacrament of Confirmation Program 2023 
The Sacrament of Confirmation is to be celebrated in Regina 

Coeli Parish on Sunday 28 May at 2.30pm. Lessons com-

mence on Thursday 4 May. Parents of baptised Roman Cath-
olic children in Year Six or above are invited to enrol their 
child in the Parish based Confirmation Program. The Infor-

mation and Enrolment letter is available on the parish web-
site, or you may contact the parish office for more details. 

Thank you. 



Please note the next Clothing Drive is on Saturday 6th May. 
 

                         MAY                 6 
                        AUGUST           5 
                        NOVEMBER     4 
 

Please place bags outside by 8:00am on the Saturday of collection in a place where they can be seen from 
the street. This will help our collectors which will be most appreciated. 
 

For those not on the collection list but have clothing to donate on a one-of basis it would be  
greatly appreciated if you could drop the donated items at the Parish School on collection  
day between 8:00am & 8:30am. If you wish to be added to the collection list please call Paul Morris 
(President) on 0438 225 120. 
 

Thank you for your continuing support of our clothing drives it is greatly appreciated. 
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First Friday Monthly Rosary 
The Holy Rosary will be recited in Our Lady’s Chapel at Regina Coeli on Friday 

5th May at 11am. All welcome. 

Continued from Page 1 Again, in later years Dan Hall and I delivered the weekends collections to the bank each 
Monday morning until, as collections grew, it became unhealthy to be carrying such large sums of money and so it 
was decided to hand over to professionals. On occasions, when we had young children, we would drive up to Mass. 
On one Sunday, as Fr. Evans was coming over to say Mass, he observed a couple of fellows interfering and taking off 
with what he knew to be a parishioner’s car. He called the police and they eventually caught up with them at 
Milperra and so our car was returned all ok.  
  

At ages 95 and 92 our memories and mobility are not as active as they used to be, I am sure there are many stories to 
be told, suffice to say that we are thankful to have been part of this Parish and Community for so long and Grateful 
for the support and Spiritual guidance given by the Clergy over this time and cherish the friendships made.  
 

Congratulations on the upcoming 60th Anniversary.             Kind regards to you, Pam and Bevan Kelly  

Youth Group 
Term 2 Dates! 
 

29th April 
13th May 
27th May 
10th June 
24th June (Outing)  
 

Don’t forget to RSVP to  
rcyg77@gmail.com for catering purposes! 

mailto:rcyg77@gmail.com



